Kaleidoscope – Minutes of Committee Meeting held on 31st January 2022

Present: Helen Klich, Yvonne Ward, Josie Wilson, Rupert Feld, Catherine Docherty
Apologies: Anne Mapley

1. COVID Safety
Josie had spoken to other members of choir and they were happy for the cleaning of chairs etc to stop. The committee decided to keep with the ventilation of the room and the 1m distance between chairs. Members will still be encouraged to do lateral flow tests before rehearsal and masks will be encouraged although not compulsory.

Refreshments will commence again as will the pound square. Catherine will be in charge of the refreshments and Josie will organise the pound square.

2. Music
Old Repertoire: Helen has a list of all music in Chris Dixon’s loft. Yvonne is to get the music from Chris and Rupert will look at it, deciding which to keep and which to sell. Anne will contact Cait asking where she has sold previous music.

Licences: Anne has found a website called ‘Arrange Me’ which is a music self-publishing site that Hal Leonard facilitate. It was decided that Rupert will look into it further and further discussion will take place at the next committee meeting.

3. Members
Kareen Lowther has decided to leave the choir and we are sorry to see her go. We welcome back Sandra Derrick into the first sopranos.

Advertising for new members was discussed and it was decided not to proceed with advertising until after the concert where we can promote the choir.

4. 2022 Events
Fund Raiser for the Memory Café: Anne has met with a representative and agreed a potential date of 7th May 2022. The Memory Café leader is finding a venue and is most likely to be either the Life Church or the Methodist Church.

Christmas Event: Rupert has suggested a joint Christmas Event with Half Circle Singers and a band (Chris Buckle). Chris has links with The Hub at St Mary’s Church and the capacity of The Hub is 135 people in total. After discussion it was decided that The Hub might not be big enough as the number of choir members would be 50 people plus the band of 5 people leaving an audience of 80 maximum. Other venues were discussed (Methodist Church, Friary School). We will ask Anne to check her list of other venues which might be suitable. Rupert is to approach Half Circle Singers.

Material for next Concert: Rupert would like to include Skyfall, Heaven is a Place on Earth, Go Lassie Go and I Can Hear the Bells.

5. AGM
The accounts for 2020/2021 have been emailed to members. Yvonne said that we were running at a deficit of £250, mainly due to the fact that subscriptions were down due to COVID but payments of insurance etc need to still be covered. Yvonne is going to propose that the fees of £144 stay the same for 2022.

Anne is going to suggest to the members at the AGM that the nominated charity remains the Memory Café as the choir has been unable to raise money due to COVID.

Due to Ann Smedley and Chris Dixon retiring from the committee, there is a shortage of committee members. Lynne Walsh has been approached and she is happy to be nominated onto the committee. Anne will be proposing that Lynne be nominated onto the committee.

6. Any Other Business
Since the retirement of Ann Smedley and Chris Dixon, there are only 2 people who are on the choir’s bank mandate for signatures (Helen and Yvonne). It was suggested that another member of committee is required to be a co-signer and Catherine agreed to do this. Yvonne to get the forms from the bank.

7. Next Meeting
Monday 7th March 2022, 7.30pm at Catherine’s house.

DATES FOR YOUR DIARY

Saturday 7th May 2022 – Potential date for Memory Café concert



